

Ambition · Pride · Success

17th October 2018

Dear Parent/Carer

Staffing Updates

I am writing to let you know that Mr Duncan has become our interim Director of Maths with immediate effect. This is as a result of Miss Saleem, our Director of Maths leaving the school for professional and personal reasons. Mr Duncan is hugely respected and experienced and was the recipient of our Outstanding Teacher Award last year. The Maths Faculty remains fully staffed. We recruited Mr Galgal recently, an experienced maths teacher, and Mrs Mfune has returned to us from maternity leave this week. Miss Lutterodt-Acquah starts her maternity leave at half-term, and we look forward to seeing her back with us in due course later in the academic vear.

In addition this week, Mrs Hare has returned from maternity leave. She will be taking some teaching groups from Miss Keys who has done an excellent job with these classes since the start of term. Ms Brown, a very experienced English teacher, will also be joining us after half-term to teach our Year 13 English Literature group.

Finally, Ms Williams, our KS3 Assistant Year Achievement Coordinator will be leaving us at half-term. We have had interviews this week, and I can announce that Mrs Carter, our existing Link Worker has been appointed to this post from after half-term. We thank Ms Williams for her excellent work with our students, and wish her well for her future.

Yours faithfully

Mr R Newman

Principal

